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  (Translated from Chinese) 

 Receipt is hereby acknowledged of urgent appeal No. UA CHN 7/2019 sent on 30 

April 2019 by the Special Rapporteur on the situation of human rights in the Democratic 

People’s Republic of Korea of the United Nations Human Rights Council. The Chinese 

Government wishes to make the following reply:  

 People from the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea who illegally cross the 

border and come to China for economic reasons are not refugees. They use illegal channels 

to come to China, violate Chinese law and undermine order for entry and departure at the 

Chinese border. The police in Liaoning and Jilin Provinces, China, recently tracked down, 

one after the other, eight persons from the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea who had 

entered the country illegally. Pursuant to Chinese law, the public security agency placed six 

of them in detention and under investigation, in accordance with the law, while restrictions 

on freedom of movement were applied to two minors. At the same time, China will deal 

with the above cases in an appropriate manner, in accordance with international law and its 

domestic law, and on the basis of humanitarian principles, ensuring the legitimate rights 

and interests of the persons concerned to the greatest extent possible. 

    






